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This past year has brought some significant changes to the 
operation of the Journal. 

Tom Hurka, editor and editorial board coordinator, has stepped 
down after 8 years with the Journal. Dennis McKerlie, Univer­
sity of Calgary, has replaced Tom as an editor, and the position 
of board coordinator has been combined with that of adminis­
trative editor, who will now also serve as board secretary and 
treasurer. 

In addition to Tom's departure in July, Marc Ereshefsky will 
leave the editorial board this month, to be replaced in the new 
year by Alexander Rueger, University of Alberta. A hearty 
welcome, then, to both Dennis and Alex. 

With all due respect to changes to the editorial board, the 
deepest change to the ongoing operation of the Journal has been 
the retirement of our executive secretary, Anne Williams. Anne 
spent 21 years with the Journal, and like many largely unher­
alded individuals in similar positions, she was often the glue 
that held its operations together. In the face of editorial inertia, 
Anne was a force of dogged determination in keeping things 
running smoothly, and at times, at all. 

While she was with the Journal, Anne was an even more deter­
mined peace activist, active locally and nationally; a member of 
the Raging Grannies; a piano instructor and player; and a church 
organist and choir director. She was also an active member of 
the NDP, an endeavour that required no small amount of deter­
mination itself, here in southern Alberta. But Anne has now fully 
retired, is newly married, and has moved to a new home in a 
particularly pretty part of British Columbia. We wish her well, 
and will certainly miss her energy and determination in Leth-
bridge. The only real question is how long she can stay out of 
BC politics.... 

Our new executive secretary is Marda Schindeler. She and I are 
working on an enhanced web page for the Journal. Our current 
web page is 
http://www.ucalgary.ca/UofC/departments/UP/UCP/CJP .html 
and we are now ready to accept electronic submissions, either 
by email (cjp@uleth.ca) or on disk. The files should be formatted 
in either Word Perfect or Word, and should otherwise conform 
to the style requirements of the journal. We expect to be able to 
handle electronic submissions faster than paper submissions. 

FROM THE 
EDITORIAL 
OFFICE 

Michael Stingl 
Administrative Editor 
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